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Welcome to this edition of your newsletter.  As I write this greeting it would be easy to think we were still in the middle of 
summer instead of reaching into Autumn … but whilst the sun still has some warmth during the day, it is starting to come in 
cooler once the sun disappears and that cool, crisp air definitely lets us know we are hitting ‘back end’.   
 

One of the beauties of this time of year is that ability to head out and do some foraging, and we don't have to go far! ..  all 
around us the crab apples seem to have had a bumper year and the hedgerows are literally dripping with brambles!  The 
sloes look to be big and juicy and it’s all looking good for a slug of sloe gin or bramble whisky by the fire once the nights 
draw in! 
 

Enjoy this newsletter.  As always, many thanks to everyone who has contributed.  Here’s raising a glass to Autumn in this 
beautiful corner of the world!    Cheers!                    Debs Hugill 
 
 

Keep those stories coming to newsletter @hovingham.org.uk - Next edition copy deadline is 20th November 2019  

           
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to the Hovingham and Scackleton Newsletter 

 

   

 
 

At the age of 9 I’d done a little bit of riding, but not enough to say I could really ride. 
 

I began to call at Low Moor Farm in Scackleton, home to the Coward Racing Team where Cherry, Samantha & Jacqueline 

Coward gave me lots of help and encouragement which led to me riding some of their “reliable” Point-to-Point horses.  My 

favourite was Pots of Magic, who is now retired. 

In a short time, I was progressing onto other horses at the yard, but nothing really fitted 

me ….. I was really too small! 
 

Cherry then introduced me to Gingerbread, a 23-year-old, 13.1h mare, who really knew 

her stuff.  She came out of semi-retirement and the two of us got on like a house on fire.  

We loved hacking out, jumping and going to the occasional Pony Club Rally and Hunt 

meet (GB’s favourite). 
 

But Gingerbread wasn’t getting any younger, and as my confidence grew, I wanted to do 

more …more of the things she could no longer do without causing her aches and pains.  

So, in March this year, along came Spot.  A 15.3h gelding who’d had 2 years off and was 

ready for some work.   After a bit of a bumpy start (I fell off the first time I rode him) we 

set to work and now we’re going great guns. 
 

My Grandpa enrolled me with the Middleton Hunt Pony Club and I’ve just spent 

4 days during my summer holidays at Pony Club Camp.  Every day Spot and I 

worked on our show jumping, dressage and cross country with a Competition 

Day at the end of the 4 days.  I was really pleased to win the trophy for “Best 

Dressage at Camp” and the trophy for “Best in Ride”.    
 

I think I’ve come a long way in 3 years.                        Isla John     Age 12 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 

 

My riding story  

Parish Council VACANCY 
 

There is currently a vacancy for a Councillor on Hovingham with Scackleton Parish Council 
 

If you are interested, please contact:  Mrs. S. Wainwright, the Parish Clerk  
 

parishclerk@hovingham.org.uk  (01653) - 628364 
 

mailto:newsletter@hovingham.org.uk
mailto:parishclerk@hovingham.org.uk


 

   

 
 

Hovingham Village Hall on Saturday 19th October, 7.30pm. 

Geoff Marsh was a miner. Then a police officer. When the miners went on strike to 

fight for their industry, Geoff was on the other side at the infamous Battle of 

Orgreave. 

Thirty-five years later he tells you his story. 

A monologue written and performed by Ray Castleton. 

Tickets: £10 from Dave Adam 01439 788878 daveyadam32@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 

 

 

 
 

 

Without Malice or Ill Will 

   

 
 

 

The Poppy: for us - a tribute to those who served. 
For those who served - much needed, practical support. 

. 
 

Our donations through the poppies that we buy each year honour those who have died or suffered in our armed services 

across the years but - importantly - they also support veterans and their families today. 

The Poppy Appeal helps them with rehabilitation; with care in the community or in our residential homes; with mental 

health support; with financial & employment advice and assistance. 

Before you decide on how much you would like to donate through your poppy, please go on-line to see just how valuable 

and essential your support is: www. www.british legion.org then click on “get support”. 

On last year’s Armistice Day, we commemorated those of our community who served their country in WW1.  Hovingham 

residents turned out in large numbers and donated extremely generously to the well-being of today’s veterans and their 

families.  This year, a commemorative tree planted by the churchyard gate and a temporary, floodlit flagpole by the village 

hall, will continue our recognition of all who have served.  Please donate generously to those who continue that service 

and who need our help. 
 

Our local efforts – can you help? 
Last year we raised £2,386.76 in Hovingham, Scackleton and Stonegrave with help from a great team of volunteers.  

This year, the appeal is again in November, and we will be doing house to house collections and the Hovingham Market 

have kindly said we can have a community stall on Saturday the 2nd. of November.  

If you would like to help, then please do contact me, as the more volunteers we have, the less work everyone has to do! 
 

I have been the main contact for the British Legion in the three villages for the last twelve years, but as I have now four 

small grandchildren, then this will be my last year.  
 

I do hope someone will be able to take my place, as otherwise the poppy appeal in the three villages will cease. 
 

Rosemary Stewart. 
 

 

Poppy Appeal  

   

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Hovingham Church 10.30am - Sunday 6th October  

followed by Harvest Lunch at mid-day at the Village Hall 
 

Hovingham Chapel at 10.30am on Sunday 13th October  

followed by Harvest lunch at the Chapel. 
 

St George’s Scackleton at 6.30pm Sunday 13th October 
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Our beautiful playground sitting on the outskirts of Hovingham, with land provided by the Estate and maintained 
by volunteers is in need of some work and TLC.  We are looking for some help to assist in vital repairs necessary 
to keep the equipment safe for children visiting the playground. We have mat laying, sanding wood, tightening 
bolts etc to do – nothing too technical. 
 

 
 
 
 
We are having a working bee on Saturday 12th October, starting at 10am.  If you could give us just a bit of your 
time to come and lend a hand, we would be so very grateful.  As they say, many hands make light work! 
 

Refreshments will be served (if you need an energy boost!) and we are hoping that just a few hours with willing 
helpers will allow us to complete the work necessary.   

If you would like to help please contact: 
 Ann on 627171 or Debs on 628432 - Thanking you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 

 

 

 
 

 

Your Playground needs YOU - Saturday 12th October @10am 

   

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 

 

 

 
 

 

Old Quarry Steps 

Janet James cutting the ribbon to officially open 

the refurbished hand rails on the public steps 

leading from the main road to The Old Quarry, 

kindly paid for by The Hovingham Estate. 
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Spare a thought for Jason and Will – running for the Yorkshire Air Ambulance 
Our valiant runners are participating in the Royal Parks Half Marathon. This stunning 13.1mile route will provide some 

distraction from the effort required to run around the capital’s world-famous landmarks, and four of London’s eight Royal 

Parks – Hyde Park, The Green Park, St James’s Park and Kensington Gardens on Sunday 13th October 2019. 

 

 

 
   

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

   

 
 

On Saturday 5th October, the Hovingham Village Market reaches an incredible milestone. 

It’s the occasion of our 10th year anniversary, the 120th market and we’re celebrating. 

This small Ryedale village has quite a story. In a decade, we’ve 

 raised over £125,000 benefitting over 60 community groups; 

 grown from an average of 20 stalls to 60 stalls per market; 

 won many awards; and 

 achieved all of this with a 100% volunteer run market 
 

 

Ten of our original stallholders have attended most markets from 

the start. One of these, Janet Stark (The Wall@Coulton), is rightly 

proud of the fact that she has been at every market for 10 years. 
 

We’ve achieved all of this through support from our community, 

volunteers, stallholders, local business partners, the Hovingham 

& Scackleton Parish Council, the Action Group and residents who 

took the concept of a market and made it a reality including 

Mark Woolley, Martin and Margaret Bell, Richard Wood, Phil and 

Ann Chapman and Pete & Chris Stark and family. 

 

To celebrate: 
 We’ll have a balloon arch to the entrance of the market 

 Sir William Worsley will formally open the Market and say a few words.  

 We’ll also have a fantastic cake. This will be cut at 1pm and distributed to Stallholders and Volunteers.  

 The cake will celebrate everything that is special about the Market; high quality; local produce; made locally and 
tasting great. 

 One of our artists, Patrick Smith, is preparing a poem. 

So, come along and join in the fun. 
 

 

And, as we turn the corner into autumn, our markets on Sat 2nd November, Saturday 7th December and Saturday 21st 

December, promise more seasonal goodies. 

Caroline Davis, Hovingham Market Group 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 
 

 

 
 

 

Hovingham Village Market – 10 years and celebrating 
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  Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec Total 

2012 49 16 20 148 48 102 110 76 113 97 137 122 1038 

2013 57 24 52 14 83 48 26 55    57 90 55 57 620 

2014 127 58 38 23 35 54 52 94 29         72 108 48 838 

2015 26 20 36 21 89 15 79 67 72 71 110 151 757 

2016 87 54 93 82 24 61 41 68 31 43 82 27 693 

2017 32 73 44 13 43 122 55 76 91 68 57 66 740 

2018 73 34 100 90 34 27 54 52 50 55 74 99 742 

2019 26 23 61 17 48 69 46 61      

Avg 64 46 53 57 54 53 56 66 56 74 75 68 715 
              
 

* Modest and average rainfall but intense when it comes.   
 

Avg - figures calculated from 1997 to 2018                            Figures reproduced with the permission of Robert Wainwright 

 
 

Rainfall -  Hovingham (in mm) 

   

 
 

Well harvest has been and gone. Sounds straight forward when you say it like that however reality is a little different.  

Got the combine warmed up at the end of July by going to cut some barley for a neighbour because their combine had 
broken down. Did about 25 acres in between the showers that had started to appear after the hot weather had 
disappeared! It gave me the chance to make sure the combine was running OK before I started my crops.  

My first crop to cut were the oats. Only had 34 acres but it took four days as we were rained off twice! Despite that I 
managed to get them cut dry enough to put straight in the shed without drying them. Overall, they yielded pretty well plus 
a good crop of straw too.  They were sold a few months ago to move in November and December. 

It was straight into the wheat after the oats and after cutting the first field it rained again! No combining for 5 days, cut 
another field then it rained again! This time we got 15mm over those 5 days so it was quite wet. This was just before 
Countryfile at Castle Howard so anyone who went on the Friday or Saturday will remember just how muddy it was. We 
finally got harvesting again after a week but only for 2 days before the showers came back.  

It was starting to get a bit frustrating but thankfully the weather took a turn for the better and over the August bank 
holiday weekend it got hot again. We got on very well and had 4 good days when we got the rest of the wheat cut and a 
lot of straw baled. The wheat came in dry and just got tipped in the shed and heaped up with air blowing through it to 
keep it cool. All was well-until the forklift refused to move when it was parked in the most unhelpful place in the shed! Got 
it dragged out with a chain and tractor but found a drive gear had stripped the threads and there wasn’t one of those parts 
in the country but had to come from France. Finding out that France spend most of August on holiday and nobody could 
say when the part would arrive wasn’t helpful. It was out of action for 2 weeks but with the kind help of neighbours I was 
able to manage.  
Last to cut were the beans in the first week of September. Again, some showers to disrupt it but I got them done and they 
were just about dry enough to be put straight into the shed.  

Overall the yields have been good. The beans were a little disappointing but not a disaster. The weather as usual proved 
frustrating at times and getting cross when the forecast was wrong (which it frequently was) didn’t seem to help either.  
 

A downside of a generally good harvest across the country is that the price has 
dropped, which is quite usual. There is an opportunity to ‘forward sell’ before 
harvest if you think the price is good at the time, but the difficulty is that you 
never know how well the crops will yield. Not good to sell more than you have! 
Finally, thanks to Graham for driving the combine when I had to be the lad in the 
yard looking after the drier, James for driving tractor and trailer and Clare for 
being outside catering manager.  
 

I really should thank the hotel for providing a place for a 
therapeutic pint to compare various disasters with the 
neighbours……   

Mark Wilson 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 

 

 

 
 

 

Farm News 
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Plastic recycling is regularly in the headlines especially since the recent BBC documentaries ‘Blue Planet ll’ and more 

recently ‘War on Plastic’.  

According to our recent survey the current trend in Hovingham on recycling plastic and metal is at 94%.  In order to help 

with the correct sorting and segregation of recyclable plastic Hovingham Action Group Project Purple have researched 

what plastics are commonly recycled and accepted by Ryedale District Council below is the list of the can and the can’t. 

Those that you cannot recycle should 

be put in your Land Fill Bin. These 

bins are later processed at the 

Allerton Park facility, so they do not 

actually end up in landfill but are 

used to generate electricity. See our 

article in the August Newsletter. 

Further information on current 

recycling can be obtained from 

Ryedale District Council 

www.ryedale.gov.uk 

- phone 01653 600666 

Additional recycling tips: 

Batteries can be safely recycled at 

most large supermarkets, including 

Morrison’s in Malton. 

Tetra Packs and Elopak; juice 

cartons, milk cartons, paper cups, 

paper coffee cups, other beverage 

cartons, soup, tomato and other food 

cartons. All these can be recycled at 

Wentworth Street Car Park, MALTON 

and St. Nicholas Street Car Park, 

NORTON 
 

Hovingham Recycling Point 

According to the recent survey 41% of households use the Hovingham Recycling facility with many ideas being shared on 

how to improve and expand it. Thanks for all your ideas. You will be pleased to hear that plans have begun to improve the 

area with the help of funding from Ryedale District Council and we will keep you posted. 

Kim Colenso – Project Purple 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 

 

 

 

Recycling clarity 
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Multiple Decisions pending about fracking locally 

1.    Third Energy’s new owners, York Holdings (an affiliate of US company, Alpha Energy), have planning permission to 

frack in Ryedale until 2026. This is subject to hydraulic fracking consent being granted by the UK Government.  

Before Third Energy were bought, they applied for time extensions to most of their planning permissions granted by North 

Yorkshire County Council for their sites locally. Decisions about these extensions are still to be determined. This means that 

the company has been operating with lapsed planning permissions since May 2018. 

2.   No decisions have been published about the two Government consultations. The consultations concerned making 

hydraulic fracturing gas 'production' a Nationally Significant Infrastructure Project and also 'exploration' for hydraulic 

fracturing of gas to be made Permitted Development.  Both of the consultations were undertaken with a closing date 

towards the end of October 2018. The UK Government’s Cabinet Office Guidelines on Consultations state that a response 

should be issued 'in a timely fashion, usually within 12 weeks.’  If this is not met, a reason for not doing so ought to be 

published and a response to the consultations should be made as soon as possible.   

3.  You may remember that our Joint Authorities (North Yorkshire County Council, North York Moors Park Authority and 

City of York Council) have taken their Minerals and Waste Joint Plan to an Examination in Public.  This plan once it is 

adopted sets planning policy in respect of Minerals and Waste throughout the plan area (including Hovingham).    The final 

stage for the Examination is for the Planning Inspector, Elizabeth Ord LLB (Hons) LLM MA DipTUS, to issue her report 

confirming that the plan is sound.   The Inspector’s report on the plan will only be issued once the joint authorities have 

consulted on the main modifications that remain outstanding and the Inspector has had the opportunity to consider the 

representations to that final consultation. The Joint Planning Authorities (once the Inspector confirms the plan is sound) 

must then publish the plan as soon as is reasonably practicable.  Adoption is the final stage of putting such a plan in place.  

So it is then up to the Joint Authorities to adopt the plan (this should be a formality - bearing in mind it has been through a 

significant process locally to engage communities and other interests in discussions about the future of the area), and it is 

expected that the authorities will proceed quickly adopting a plan that has been found sound. This requires confirmation 

by a full meeting of each of the Joint Authorities.   

In September 2019, Ryedale District Council voted unanimously to extend their fracking moratorium indefinitely. 

Caroline Davis 

 

Hovingham Fracking News 

 
 

It is every dog owner’s legal and moral duty to clean up after their dog. 

There seems to be an increase in the amount of dog waste on greens and pavements again, and waste bags pushed into 

hedgerows, fences and the like. Dog faeces are not only unpleasant but can be a real health hazard.  Several bacteria can 

be transmitted from dog faeces to humans including campylobacter and E. Coli. and these can cause nasty infections in 

people.  However, the major health concern for humans is the risk of Toxocara roundworm infection.  Dog faeces from 

infected dogs can contain toxocara eggs and these eggs can remain in the environment for years. If these eggs (invisible to 

the naked eye) are accidentally ingested (often by small children) then serious illness including blindness can occur.  Picking 

up dog faeces is vital to control this infection, along with regular and effective worming.                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Why we need to pick up and carefully throw away Dog Poo 

 

Hovingham has more dog 

waste bins than ever –now 

5 within the village and on 

the walkways around the 

village edge. 
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Following the results from the Village Survey various areas are now being investigated as to the best way to proceed. Some 

are more possible than others and some are short term and others more long term. Here’s the current list: 
 

Action – Village Design Statement (VDS) option - (Need to determine the effectiveness of a VDS as the best means of 
achieving the protection and future direction needed.) 

• Protect local views, peace and quiet, wildlife and walks and community spirit 

• Sympathetically manage limited housing and other developments to maintain the village aesthetic 

• Oppose some inappropriate housing and “industrial” developments, such as fracking 

• Value Local Businesses; Bakery, Hotel, Pub, The Park, Village Shop and Farmers 

• Value Churches, Village Hall and Market 

• Value Mobile Services, Library and Post Office 

• Newsletters, Noticeboards, Word of Mouth and Websites keep residents informed 

• Volunteers are valued and appreciated 

• GP Surgery; more local appointments and more medicines available in Hovingham (contacted Doctors) 

• Encourage use of Public Transport; more services would be welcome 

• Improve mobile phone coverage 
 

Action – Concerns about traffic and policing 

• Limit speed of vehicles everywhere in village by selecting best options: 

▪ Speed signs 

▪ Active matrix signs 

▪ High viz signs 

▪ Better sign placement 

▪ 20mph near school and in Church Street  

▪ Community Speedwatch (Action: encourage volunteers) 

▪ Active Policing and Speed Enforcement (Action: Police Commissioner) 

• Safer Crossing Places Needed – near school, shop, Park St, elsewhere? (Action tbc) 

• Reduce noise, vibration and intrusion of HGVs, enforcing hours of operation (Action tbc) 

• Dissuade inconsiderate drivers re parking, avoiding pavements and damaging verges (Action tbc) 

• A more visible Police presence and enforcement would be welcomed (Action: Police Commissioner) 

• Fixing highway, pavement and other faults (Action – encourage reporting on websites) 
 

Action – Environment and Carbon Footprint 

Given the significant concern about our Carbon Footprint, Hovingham Action Group’s - Purple Group are developing: 

• Encouraging more recycling, reduce waste and improve reuse of materials see article on Page 6 

• Improving home insulation and encouraging better energy efficiency 

• Promoting the reduction of high-carbon generating energy and developing renewable energy options locally 
 

The Parish Council unanimously approved the following at their meeting on 18th September: 

“Following the results of the community questionnaire in June 2019, Hovingham with Scackleton Parish Council reinforce 
the Communities concerns over climate change and endorse the plans set out by Hovingham Action Group’s – Project 

Purple.” 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

Hovingham Village Action Plan – latest news 

 

Hovingham Estate www.hovingham.co.uk – Monday to Friday 8.30am to 4.00pm 
Residential property - The Estate has residential property to rent, ranging from 2 bedrooms to 5 

bedrooms, all situated within the village.   Contact: The Estate Office on 01653 628771 

Logs for sale - The Estate sell logs in varying load sizes which can be delivered within 
1 mile of Hovingham Village.   Contact: David Teasdale on 01653 628037 

Please note due to harvest logs cannot be delivered during the months of August and 
September. 
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New Granddaughter 

John and Lyn White in Scackleton are delighted that their daughter Laura, and her partner Ben, now have a beautiful baby 

daughter, Harper Rosa, who was born on the 28th of August. She was 9lbs and both mother & baby are well. We now have 

two beautiful granddaughters born in 2019, Harriet born in January to Cherrill and Alex, and Harper born in August. 

                                      Lyn White 

When a Smile says it all …… 

Becky Mason, Cherry Coward’s niece, was overjoyed with her 

success in the World Triathlon Championships in Lausanne, 

Switzerland, on 31st August. It was a challenging, hilly course on a 

hot day, 30⁰C! 

Becky competed in the 25-29 Female Age Group Sprint, finishing 

18th in the final, and 7th within the GB team.  

Well done, Becky! A very proud Aunt and family.                           

 

……. And, not to be outdone, Becky’s twin sister, Laura Mason, completed the Great North 

Run in early September, completing in just under 2 hours, with a time of 1h 59m 20s.  

Laura raised £3,000 for the UK Sepsis Trust. Well done, Laura!     Nicole Robson 
 

Sheriff Hutton Point-to-Point Charity Event 

The Sheriff Hutton Point-to-Point Charity Event raising money for Yorkshire Air 

Ambulance will take place on Sunday 12th January, 2020. They are currently 

looking for sponsors for the 2020 event, and volunteers are always welcomed.  

Last year they raised an incredible £17,650 for Yorkshire Air Ambulance, which is 

an incredibly important service for Yorkshire, and is a charity supported by many in 

Ryedale.                                                                                  Nicole Robson 
 

Poppy Appeal 2019 

The Poppy Appeal this year starts on Thursday 24th October, 2019 and I will be collecting in Scackleton 

from this date onwards. I look forward to receiving your support.     Nicole Robson 

Upcoming Events 

       

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 

 

 

 
 

 

News from Scackleton  
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It is a pleasant time of the year to walk along colourful 

hedgerows with the hips and haws, rowan, elderberries, 

sloes, late brambles together with the catkins, conkers, 

acorns, beechnuts, and sweet chestnuts.  

I am disappointed with less song birds around in some 

places. There are many pheasants laid down by the local 

keeper and I was lucky to see a family of baby partridges, 

running alongside a field of maize waiting to be cut possibly 

for silage.  

As the nights are drawing in, I will be coming back from 

Grannie duty in York in the dark. I look out for an owl on the 

bends near Cheese Vat Farm, Sheriff Hutton and love to 

watch it glide along the hedge tops. I was once astounded 

to walk at Coulton and find baby owls nesting in a rabbit 

burrow.                                                                      Sue Goodwill 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 

 

 

 
 

 

Hovingham – walking on the wild-side 

THE PARK- hair, beauty and café  
is family run with 30 years’ experience 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We provide excellent hair & beauty treatments using top 

of the range organic products. 

And a selection of gifts too. Pop in to see what we have to 

offer. 

Gillian, Becky & Gemma, The Park, Park Street, Hovingham 

01653 628969 

info@theparkhovingham.co.uk 

www.theparkhovingham.co.uk 

https://www.facebook.com/Theparkhovingham/ 
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It’s Harvest Time 
Now the summer holidays are over and autumn advances it is Harvest 

Festival time.  Hovingham Chapel members will support 

Slingsby's Harvest Festival on Sunday 29th September, with retired 

minister Rev Manchester from Old Malton Church at 10.30am. 

Hovingham Chapel members will support the village Church's Harvest 

Festival on the following Sunday 6th October, and then it’s our own 

Chapel Harvest Festival on Sunday 13th October at 10.30am led by 

Local Preacher Marion Moverley.  

We will serve a light lunch afterwards in the chapel. We expect some 

of Slingsby Chapel and Hovingham Church to support us.  

This year we are not having our usual Monday evening service with 

sale of produce so we will see how it works, and we will accept 

donations and produce to go to the Food Bank in Malton/Norton in 

addition to that collected in our collection box every week at Chapel.  

I do not yet know of the date of the School's Harvest Festival.  

Meanwhile meetings keep us busy with our Chapel Council meeting 

and another discussing ecumenical events The Remembrance Service is 

always held in the Parish Church, which Chapel members will support 

at 10.45 on Sunday 10th November.  

         Sue Goodwill 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 

 

 

 
 

 

Hovingham Chapel News 

NNewsNews

 

 

With SKY/BT Sports and Pool Table 
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Another summer has flown by and league tennis has come to an end - after a season frustrated by injury and absences it is 
good to be able to report that both teams finished mid-table!   
The A team took 7th position in league one and the B team finished 5th in division two.  Strong finishes in the last few 
matches really helped the cause for both teams and I think everyone is satisfied with the result!   
Congratulations to Alne A who were the winners of Division One and Malton B who won Division Two and will be promoted 
to the top division next year along with Coxwold B. 
 

Many thanks - again - to captains Murray and Alec who work well together to put out the strongest teams’ possible week 
in, week out … we would not have a team without you! 
 

Tennis continues throughout the winter and social groups are always looking for more players. 
If you are interested in joining our lovely club, having access to the court, free use of a ball machine, etc, etc! please get in 

touch with Fiona on 01653 628201 or e mail Fiona.Bennett@gmail.com 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 

 

 

 
 

 

Hovingham Tennis Club – End of Year Report 

   

 
 
 

The start of the season seems a long time ago in a cold and wet April but that seems to be par for the start of any cricket 

season, the weather over the season not great - with a number of matches affected by rain, either cancelling or 

abandoning games.  We saw some new faces join the club this season which has proven to be a lifeline in terms of getting 

2 teams out every Saturday across the 21 weeks of the season. These faces included young and old, juniors just at the start 

of their career and some coming to a gentle and dignified end, and in some cases picking up their career at, let’s say ….. an 

older age!   All in all, great to have new faces expanding the membership of the club.  This was all celebrated last game of 

the season with a Hog Roast supported by Tony and his team at the Worsley, Ian Mosey and Andrew Moutrie.  Many, 

many thanks to everyone who contributed to what was a great end of season party. 
 
 

On the pitch, opposition teams continue year in, year out, to look forward to 

playing in front of the Hall, on a ground lovingly procured by Dave Skillbeck.  

Although it was a monumental year for David - For the first time in 30 years he 

went away during the Cricket season! But in light of him and Wendy 

celebrating their 50th Wedding Anniversary I think we can allow that…just this 

once!! Thanks David again for all your hard work. 
 

Whilst maintaining 2 teams on Saturday and a Thursday was the key aim, 

results on the pitch unfortunately never really got to any dizzy heights - 

although led by Rich Hudson the Thursday side did win their evening league 

and gain promotion back to Division 1 for 2020.  
 

The 1st team led by George Wainwright did finish bottom of Div 2 but like in previous seasons will not get relegated, and 

the 2nd team managed to finish mid table in Div 4.  All of us would also like to thank our scorer Julie Walker for scoring each 

week and maintaining a stunningly neat book, a real art.   
 

The future of the club looks bright, with a number of youngsters playing 1st Team cricket this season - well done to Rob 

Walker, Max John and Harry Scuffham - and with Alex Lynas, Ben North & James Wentworth all pushing hard from the 

2nds another year older will no doubt bring them rewards in 2020 and beyond. 
  

We are always looking for players - and with our ground rated as one of the top 100 grounds in the country to play, it 

would be great to encourage new players for 2020.  The demise of Village Cricket is a fact across the UK at grass roots 

levels as the younger generation have so many other distractions. Umpires and Scorers are also a rare commodity .. 

indeed, like hen’s teeth!  If there is anyone out there who would like to help us umpire and score - maybe having finished 

their own playing career, please make yourselves known to us via Tony at the Worsley or via our Facebook page. Cleaners 

are also being sought for the 2020 season - this takes just 2 hours a week to clean the pavilion, on a day of your choice. 
  

All in all, a satisfying season in terms of participation but work to be done as far as being competitive.  Winter Nets start at 

Terrington School in February.   

All new players / Umpires/ Scorers can contact Rich John 01653 628194 or email Richard.john5@outlook.com. 
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Neighbourhood Watch 

• Still awaiting additional Neighbourhood Watch signs for Canada Lane & Grange Lane. 

Pinfold 

• Weatherproof signs for the Pinfold were presented by Jim Louttit, which had been printed on correx by the Parish 

Council. Rob Matthews is to make a wooden display frame for the sign. 

Caravan in Scackleton Lane 

• 4 alpacas are now on site with additional shelter & gate. 

• The Enforcement Notice to vacate the site came into force on 4th August, 2019. The applicants have submitted a 

Retrospective Planning Application which Ryedale Council have now declined (13th September). The applicants 

now have 6 weeks from the date of the decision to apply for a judicial review. 

Promoting a cleaner & healthier village 

• Litter pick resulted in clearing 3.5 bags of rubbish along the lanes of Scackleton & the main road. 

• All the signs in the village have been cleaned and look a lot better. 

• A new dog bin was requested & has been purchased by the Parish Council for Scackleton. It is now sited on a 

section of Scackleton Lane which goes to Hovingham Lodge. 

Speeding in the village 

• There have been continuing concerns about the speed of cars, vans and lorries travelling through the village. The 

formation of a Scackleton Community Speed Watch was discussed, which would have support from the Parish 

Council and the Hovingham Community Speed Watch, with the loan of their speed gun.  

 Bus Service in Scackleton 

• Residents have been made aware of Ryedale’s review of the subsidised local bus services, and have been 

encouraged to write in with their individual objections, in addition to the Scackleton Action Group, to save our bus 

service. 

Hovingham & Scackleton Newsletter 

• Residents are contributing news for the Newsletter, but could always do with more. Our aim every month is to 

have a regular “News from Scackleton” section, an additional article and an Action Group Update (only 4 

times/year).  

Community Events & Fund Raising 

• The Community Events Team had a successful first meeting, which generated lots of ideas for fund raising in the 

village for the Scackleton Community and local charities. 

• 2 music events are planned before Christmas for October and November. They will feature local band Work-Shy 

and a Scottish musician, Charlie Harrigan. Details of the October ticketed event have been released and will take 

place in St George’s Church. Details of the November event are still to be confirmed. 

• Volunteers will also be needed for these events, so please contact either Nicole nicolelouttit@btinternet.com or 

Rob robmatthews1960@yahoo.co.uk. 

Community Café at Hovingham Market 

• St George’s Church, Scackleton will be running the café on Saturday 5th October. All hands-on deck please to serve 

the best bacon sandwiches! Hovingham Market will also be celebrating its 10th Birthday on this day. So please 

come along to support the market and our café. 
 

Key dates for the future 

Sunday 13th October – Harvest Festival @ 6pm in St George’s Church, Scackleton. 

Saturday 19th October – Charlie Harrigan @ 7.30pm in St George’s Church, Scackleton. 

Wednesday 23rd October – Action Group Meeting 7.30pm in St George’s Church, Scackleton. 

To be confirmed …. Saturday 16th November – Work-Shy @ 7.30pm in St George’s Church, Scackleton. 

Sunday 15th December – Carol Service @ 6.30pm in St George’s Church, Scackleton. 

Sunday 12th January – Sheriff Hutton Point-to-Point Charity Event. 

Friday 8th May – VE Day 75 Ringing Out for Peace. 
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Clock Winding – The team take care of winding the clock every week.  Funds are being raised so that the clock can 

be wound automatically.  Following the stall at the Market on 6th July the fund now has raised £3,595.80. 

Email Diary – This is published weekly to all those registered and also on the website.  Please contact the 

diary@hovingham.org.uk if you have details of any event you would like included or you would like to receive your own 

copy. 

Market – Market is celebrating its 10th birthday in October.  Over 10,000 have visited the Market in the last year 

and over £125,000 has been raised for Community Groups since October 2009.  If you are interested in helping then 

please contact the market at themarket@hovingham.org.uk. 

Neighbourhood Watch – Enables you to help your neighbours and yourself.  You can receive email alerts by 

registering on the website or by email at nhw@hovingham.org.uk. 

Newsletter – Anyone interested in writing articles and/or help editing please contact the team – details Page 1 

Playground – The new organising group had a very successful Community Café and are now planning their annual 

working bee on October 12th at 10am.  Issues with inconsiderate parking and unauthorised events at the Playground 

are being addressed with Council and others. Anyone who can help should contact the group. See details on Page 3 

Project Purple – The Electric Vehicle Charger (EVC), for the Village Hall, has received the go ahead.  Projects are 

currently being planned to improve recycling, use of renewable energy, improving home insulation and ways to reduce 

amount of carbon being created. See details on Page 6 and 8 

Recycling – The survey demonstrated significant support for improving recycling and the recycling area.  Ryedale 

District Council is planning to refurbish the Hovingham area and details are still being awaited. 

Speedwatch – More volunteers are welcome to increase the number of sessions and reduce the speed of vehicles in 

the village. 

Village Survey Action Plan– We are now receiving feedback and actions from many of those organisations contacted 

following the survey.  Discussions are taking place on how others can be achieved. See details on Page 8 
 

Websites – The revamped Village Hall website (www.hovingham-village-hall.org.uk) is now linked to the Village website 

(www.hovingham.org.uk).  These, together with the Market website, continue to receive increasing number of visitors 

and interest.  Contact the Action Group if you have anything you would like included. 
 

Volunteering – there is something for everyone 
There are many different ways you can help depending on your experience, age, 

interests and time available. 

It is a great opportunity to get involved and benefit the whole Community. 

Please contact action@hovingham.org.uk, or Ann or Phil Chapman, for more 

details and to get involved. 
 

Thank You 
 

Weekly Events Diary 
Those interested in events scheduled in both Hovingham and Scackleton are encouraged to subscribe to receive 

the diary every week.  Registration is free; either on the website or contacting the diary by email. 
In addition; if you are organising an event, or know of an event of interest to the Communities,  

then please contact diary@hovingham.org.uk 
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FINANCE 
Report copies are available on the website. 
Agreed to spend up to £150 for dog waste bin in 
Scackleton. 

Parish Council - News (Meeting at Scackleton on 18th September) 
 

FLOODING UPDATE from NYCC 
Gareth Roberts of NYCC presented the WSP report 
on Hovingham’s Flood Alleviation Measures.  The 
report should have been sent to the Parish Council 
prior to the meeting, it had not been received and 
he brought a paper copy to the meeting. 
   

Many of the suggested measures have already been 
implemented by Cllr Mark Wilson and the Parish 
Council.   
 

There are different views between the Environment 
Agency and the various Councils as to the work that 
is needed.  The drainage system in Hovingham 
needs to be reviewed by NYCC and Gareth will 
arrange this. 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS (All meetings start at 7pm.) 
Next meetings are on 13th November 2019 and 8th January 2020 will be in the Hovingham Community Room. 

All residents are welcome to attend 
 

RYEDALE DISTRICT COUNCIL (RDC) 
by Cllr Claire Docwra 

RDC have passed a motion putting an indefinite ban 
on Fracking in Ryedale.  A move supported by the 
Parish Council. 
 

HGV Traffic – Following two early morning (5am) 
sessions spent monitoring HGV traffic, Claire will 
contact Hauliers regarding the Operator Licenses 
and their conditions.  Moving the 30mph speed 
limit, about 300m along the Brandsby Road, will be  
Considered. 
 

Hovingham Playground/Cemetery/Ebor Way – A 
resident has complained about the number of cars 
parking in turning area.  Claire has had a meeting 
with them.  This parking problem is shared 
throughout Hovingham and the situation will 
continue to be monitored. 

 

HOVINGHAM 
Action Group Report has been circulated.  It includes an 
Action Plan and the following was unanimously agreed: 
“Following the results of the community questionnaire in 
June 2019, Hovingham with Scackleton Parish Council 
reinforce the community’s concerns over climate change 
and endorse the plans set out by Hovingham Action 
Groups – Project Purple.” 
Armistice Commemorative Tree – An oak tree will be 
planted on 1st December 2019 on the grass verge 
alongside the wall near the gate to Hovingham Hall and 
the Church. 
Bus Timetable Coastliner have reduced service and 
passengers are experiencing problems when buses arrive 
very late after traffic congestion on the A64.  The Parish 
Council will write to Coastliner, cc NYCC, to make them 
aware of the problems this unreliable service is causing. 
Dog Bin Installation – This has taken place by the 
substation behind the Hovingham Inn. 
Electric Vehicle Charge Point – BP Chargemaster have 
difficulty accepting the order, supported by the Parish 
Council, RDC and the Government’s OLEV department.  
This issue is being taken up with BP Management. 
Hand Rails on York Hill – Hovingham Estate have 
erected a new handrail on 18th September.  Thank You. 
Hovingham Noticeboard – Source and cost of materials 
is being investigated. 
RBL Erection of Flagpole – The temporary erection of a 
flagpole two weeks prior to Remembrance Sunday has 
been agreed.  The PC await detailed proposal regarding 
possible lighting of the flag. 
Recycling Area – awaiting details for RDC 
Refurbishment of Hovingham White Railings – 11 new 
posts, 2 top rails and 2/3 metal straps neet replacing.  A 
quotation for the materials and work is being obtained. 
Seat around tree on top green – has been repaired.  
Quotations to replace will be obtained in new year. 
Parish Councillor Vacancy – still open.  Please contact 
Parish Clerk if interested. 

SCACKLETON 
Action Group – a report has been circulated and is 
available on the website.  Mobile Home Update – 
enforcement is being undertaken and subsequent 
planning application has been rejected under section 
70C of the Town and County Planning Act of 1990. 
 

PLANNING 
Punch Taverns are appealing decisions to reject both 
their applications to build two homes behind the 
Hovingham Inn.  Date of decision is unknown. 
 

CORRESPONDENCE 
• Consultation is taking place regarding removal of 

Planning Permission requirement on cell phone and 5G 
Masts.  The Parish Council believe there must be local 
scrutiny especially in Areas of Outstanding Beauty.  

• Letter received from Friends of the Earth; agreed local 
action by the Purple Group is appropriate for us. 

• Received request from Kirkbymoorside Library; agreed 
it is up to residents to donate to both this, Helmsley 
and Malton libraries. 

• NALC policy on local audit – the Parish Council support 
the new exemption for Councils with <£25k turnover. 

• Parking near Playground – copied elsewhere 
• Rough Sleepers – RDC are undertaking ongoing survey 
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